
Thank you for your support! 
The Bateman Family

    
Family: We had another birthday this month. Madelyn 
celebrated her ninth birthday! It’s incredible to think that of her 
nine years she has lived over seven in South America. Also 
Emily is doing well in her pregnancy; as of right now she and 
the baby are doing great. If God wills, the baby will be born 
before our next prayer letter. Please pray for Emily, that God 
would protect her and the baby, and that the baby would be 

born without any complications.  


Faith Baptist: We have been able to rent a building in Pergamino, and began 
holding services there this month. We have purchased a few more chairs, and are 
working on remodeling the building. It is located just a few blocks from downtown 
Pergamino, a city of over 120,000 people. Two weeks ago we started Sunday 
school classes, and last week we had our first youth meeting. In the youth meeting 
Benjamin and Emma received Christ. They were back on Sunday morning, and will 
be starting discipleship this week. 

Victory Baptist: In October we had our third annual missions conference, and 
God worked in our hearts. The church has recently had many new people come 
and begin to faithfully attend. 

Building For Victory: We currently have $8,350 of the needed $80,000. We would 
like to begin construction on the building in December or January, but we need 
more funds to be able to do that. Will you pray about giving to help our church? If 
you would like to give to this project, send your donation to Vision Baptist Missions, 
Inc., PO Box 647 Dawsonville, GA 30534. Please make sure to place in the memo 
“Bateman Building Fund,” so that the money will be dedicated to this project. All 
donations coming in for this project will be used exclusively for the construction of 
the church.    
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First youth meeting in Pergamino

First service in the new location

Madelyn turned 9 in October


